GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

> July 1o, 1972 School Basement

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. Terry Boaz, Donald Uhl, Gary Jacobi Charles Birkla and a visitor Glenn Reisert, were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. The treasurer's report shows \$324.55, General Fund; \$1,919.50 MVH Fund; and \$1707.93 CCIF; all funds totaling \$3,951.98. Farnsley Burkhart's May and June water reports agree with the bank balance.

Glenn Reisert wants the town to annex an excess of 80 acres that hepresently owns with frontage on U.S. 150 and Buttontown Road. Donald Uhl moved that we annex this ground.

Terry Boaz reported that water sales for the month of Junewere 3,154,000 gallons and that our master meter reading was 4,729,000 gallons. This indicates we sold sixty-six percent (66%) of the water metered at the treatment plant. Our figure according to the State Board of Health should be eighty-five percent (85%). Terry Boaz requested our water commissioner hire additional people and/or equipment to find leaks so that we can be in an acceptable leakage range.

Donald Uhl reported that he has rechecked the Greenville Christian Church sign at U.S. 150 and Cross Street and that it is presently in a suitable location.

Gary Jacobi gave the board members some literature on fluoridation of water. The State Board of Health has been favoring the fluoridation of public municipal water supplies within our state since 1949. The approximate cost is less than \$1,500.00 for buying and installing equipment and about ten cents (.10) per person per year for the chemical.

July 10, 1972 School Basement Page (2)

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

Eighty percent (80%) of the Hoosier population now have fluoridation with a sixty percent (60%) reduction in dental caries for people who have had fluoridated water all their lives. Notices will be posted and all those interested pro or conshould be present at the next regular meeting.

Donald Uhl moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully/Submitted.

Gary L. Jacobi

Terry Boaz/

Board Fresident

GEJ/11j